Please save and adapt these documents for orientation meetings for London Programs. 

Template for Orientation Meetings for London Programs
MANDATORY Orientation Meetings: (insert date, time, place, send to program coordinator so they can be posted on CFIS website & UDaily)
Have you completed the online orientation? Visited the “once accepted” web page to see what to do Now?

http://international.udel.edu/studyabroad/onceaccepted/fall.html
How much does it cost?

Program Fee.  The program fee covers airfare, housing, a tube pass and admission and transportation for the planned excursions.  It does NOT include tuition.  The program fee is XXXX.
Deadlines:

Oct. 15 - $800 deposit due (05W)

Nov. 5 – Final balance of program fee due (05W)

April 5 - $800 deposit due (05J)

April 22 – Final balance of program fee due (05J)
Do I need any documents to enter Great Britain?

You need a passport, which must be valid for 3 months beyond your intended departure date.  You don’t need a VISA or any vaccination certificates to enter Great Britain.

Are there security or safety concerns in London?

You should use the same common sense you do at home. Protect your valuables while traveling.  Keep your traveler’s checks, passport and airline tickets in a secure document holder on your body.  Remember that in London, traffic patterns are very different and you need to be careful crossing the roads.  Read the CFIS Health and Safety Guide for more information.

When are we leaving and returning?

Outbound:

Return:

Check the dates, times and flight numbers on your tickets against the information above.  Make sure your name is spelled correctly on your tickets.  Call the airline a few days before departure to confirm your flight and to make sure it is running on schedule.  Plan to arrive at the check-in counter at least 3 hours before departure.  For more information on the *Philadelphia airport terminals, see http://www.philadelphia-phl.com/
Don’t forget to put the address and telephone number of the London Centre on your luggage tags and in your wallet:



University of Delaware 



49 Doughty Street



London WC1N 2LZ 



United Kingdom


011-44-20-7404-2106

After you check in at the airport, a portion of your ticket will be returned to you.  This is your return ticket – so put it in a safe place.  If you wish to change your return date, it is your responsibility to contact the airline and have the change made.  Any additional charges will be incurred by you.  Please understand that these are group flights obtained at a special rate, and they are therefore more severely restricted than flights booked individually; it may be difficult to make changes once ticketing has taken place.

Upon arrival in London the group will be taken by bus to your lodgings.  If you are making your own flight arrangements to get to London, it is your responsibility to meet the group, either at the airport or at XXX no later than the day following the group’s arrival.  Please notify me of your plans.
London Arrival Information  

Go to http://www.baa.co.uk/main/airports/gatwick/ to learn more about Gatwick Airport.
Go to http://www.baa.co.uk/main/airports/heathrow/ to learn more about Heathrow Airport.

Miscellaneous expenses – Spending Money

Make sure you bring your ATM card and a credit card with you to access emergency cash, but do not rely on an ATM card for your sole means of obtaining money, just in case it doesn’t work. Make sure that your ATM card draws from a checking account because those which draw from saving accounts will not be of use in London. The ATM machine won’t give your account balance after each transaction so you will have to make sure that you keep tabs of the balance in your checking account. UD students:  Make sure that your ATM card is NOT your UD I.D. card.  Check http://www.xe.com/ucc/  for the current exchange rate.

What about money and credit cards?

VISA and MC are generally accepted.  When you use a credit card, the cost of the item is charged in British pounds and it takes a few days for the conversion to US dollars to occur.  SO – if you buy something for 100 pounds, you will have $100 pounds billed to your credit card for a few days.  Once the conversion takes place it will be changed to US dollars.  BUT – during the time period before the conversion to US dollars, be careful not to go over the limit on your cards because they will be refused.  MAC machines in foreign countries generally work on checking accounts and NOT savings accounts - so you might consider opening a checking account before traveling.

What’s the weather like?

Insert line about what the weather is like in Jan/Feb or summer in London. Go to http://www.bbc.co.uk/weather/  for local weather information. 

Is there anything special I need to pack?

You are generally allowed to check two bags and take one carry-on in the plane.  Each large suitcase may weigh no more than 70 pounds. The sum of the width, height, and length of the suitcases may not exceed 62 inches. However, this may change with heightened security. For UsAirways guidelines see: http://www.usairways.com/customers/travel_policies/baggage/  We suggest you travel light. Make sure you can carry your luggage – you will have to carry it from the bus to your lodging!

Some special things:


Copy of your passport


A couple of comfortable pairs of shoes and rain gear (including waterproof shoes and sturdy, compact umbrella) are essential.  
Bring at least one towel and washcloth that you can take with you when you travel.  (There is only one towel per person in the flats, and no washcloths.)  

A wind-up or battery-operated alarm clock

Collapsible bag for extra purchases/ overnight travel


Leave room for souvenirs!
What about electricity?

Electric current in the United States is 110-120 volts, while in Europe it is generally 220-240 volts.  This means that small appliances (e.g., hair dryers or curling irons) will not function properly without an electrical converter (or the appliance must be dual voltage).  You will also need the correct adapter plug. The adapter plug makes it possible to actually plug your appliance into the wall; the converter changes the number of volts flowing to the appliance from 110 to 220.  Instead of buying an adaptor, we highly recommend that you and your roommate purchase an inexpensive hair dryer together upon your arrival.  

Where will we be living?

What about meals?

How can I get in touch with those at home?

To make an international phone call dial 00-1- (area code)- phone number.  So to reach CFIS from London dial 00-1-302-831-2852.  This is for a direct call; you will have to follow the instructions on the back of each phone/calling card as they vary. Just remember that there is a five hour time difference. When it is 6:00 am in the United States it is already 11:00 am in London.  
What if someone wants to contact me? 

From the United States, they dial 011 – 44- 207- XXXXXXXX Just remember the five hour time difference. When it is 9:00 pm at night in the United States it is 2:00 am in the morning in London.  

Mail from home should be addressed to:



University of Delaware 

49 Doughty Street



London WC1N 2LZ 

United Kingdom

London Centre Telephone:

From the US – 011-44-207-404-2106

In the UK – 0207-404-2106 


Within London - 7404-2106

Will I have access to a computer?
The University’s London Centre has a SMALL computer room containing six PCs and one printer, all of which must be shared.  That’s why their use is limited to word processing and research for assignments. Therefore, keep in mind that you will have to be satisfied with much more limited computing access than you are probably used to at home.  Each group will have assigned times in the computer room.  For email you may want to go to one of the many internet cafés in London, some of which are open 24 hours a day.  One recommended chain is Easy Everything (look for the orange sign), which is always open and inexpensive.  

What about classes? 

Class attendance is mandatory.  It is not acceptable for you to skip class because you will be traveling or have visitors from home, or for any reason other than illness, so plan your travel and visitor schedules accordingly.  The same policy holds for class-related field trips.  Unexcused absences from class or from class-related field trips will be detrimental to your course grades, and, if absences become excessive, your participation in the program may be jeopardized. 

